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PLEASE HELP US! 
As you leave church, kindly take your Bulletin with you - 
or return it to the basket at the entrance of the Church, 
return your music book and Mass card to their proper 
place, and pick up after yourself as you leave.  Thanks 
for being attentive and respectful!   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Gathering: Sing, O Sing  BB 563 
 

Responsorial Psalm  (Psalm 103) 
 

Loving and forgiving are you, O Lord; 
slow to anger, rich in kindness, loving 
and forgiving are you. 

 
 

Preparation: See Us, Lord, About Your Altar  BB 375 
 

Mass Parts Mass Of Creation   

Communion: One Love Released  BB 333    

Recessional: For The Fruits Of This Creation  BB 212 

 
 
Our Parish needs to take in $9700.00 each week in 
order to make ends meet.  This amount represents an 
adjusted budget offertory of $8500.00 per week plus the 
combination of budgeted Property and Fuel second 
collections ($4800.00 per month divided into 4 weeks or 
$1200.00 weekly).  Your weekly contribution helps ensure 
that the Parish remains a vibrant community.  Please 
remember to submit your weekly gift even if you will be 
away.  Consider signing up for electronic giving (see 
below).  Especially in these trying times, your Parish 
depends on your responsible stewardship and support! 
 

 

August 25, 2024 
 Offertory   $5,713.88 
 Missionary Co-op  $1,191.00 

Out of respect for the Lord and in 
consideration of fellow parishioners, 
please remember to silence or turn off 
your cell phones during Mass.  Thank you. 
 

Saint Luke the Evangelist Parish uses Parish Giving to 
provide parishioners with an opportunity to make your 
offertory and other contributions through Electronic Funds 
Transfer (EFT).  Parish Giving is a simple, secure, and 
convenient way to manage your stewardship without weekly 
envelopes and without worries.  This program is available to 
parishioners at no cost.  Log on to the St. Luke the 
Evangelist Parish website at http://stlukenh.org, click on the 
Parish Giving logo, and follow the easy registration 
instructions. 
 

You can also use your smart phone to scan the QR code 
below.  The link will take you directly to Parish Giving so you 
can donate. 
 
 
 

 

MUSIC FOR THE LITURGY 
 

Sunday, September 1, 2024 
 

 
Twenty-Second Sunday In 

Ordinary Time 

 

  

  

  PARISH TITHING   
 

UPCOMING SECOND & SPECIAL COLLECTIONS 
September 1 Property Management 
September 8 No Second Collection 
September 15 Fuel 
 

 

 

http://stlukenh.org/
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FOR OUR RECORDS 
We need your help to keep our records current.   
If there are any births, deaths, marriages, moves, or 
address changes in your family, please notify the  
Parish Office at 603-382-8324 or by email at 
jtremblay@stluketheevangelist.net.  If you’re new to 
our parish, registration forms are available at the 
entrances of both churches. 

 
 

WHILE AWAY THIS SUMMER… 
We appreciate all of you who remember to send in your Parish Offertory during the Summer even when on 
vacation or visiting other parishes.  Thank you for remembering that our expenses also continue through the 
Summer months.  We invite others to consider doing the same before or even after you return home. 

    
 

                  
                

                  

 

 

SAINT LUKE THE EVANGELIST 
FOOD PANTRY 

 
Thank you for your support of our 

Food Pantry! 
 

Items most needed in the Food 
Pantry at the moment: 

 

Pasta    Hot and cold cereal 
Pasta sauce   Crackers & snack items 
Ramen noodles   Cookies & treats for kids 
Peanut butter   Pancake mix and syrup 
Jam and Jelly   Canned meats 
Canned soup   Tuna fish 
Canned fruit   Shelf stable milk 
Canned vegetables 
 

Consider donating personal care products (shampoo, 
toothpaste, toothbrushes, etc.) or household cleaning 
products, paper towels, toilet tissue, or facial tissue.  Pet 
food is always welcome! 
 

Checks made out to St. Luke Food Pantry are always 
useful and welcome.  Our Pantry spends upwards of 
$1,000.00 per month to help the hungry! 

 

NEW HAMPSHIRE CATHOLIC APPEAL 
 

Thanks to all who have made their gift to the New 
Hampshire Catholic Appeal: Future of our Faith II 
this weekend. Your gift will enable the Catholic 
Church in New Hampshire to meet the increasing 
needs of parishes, Catholic schools, retired clergy, 
seminarians, and much more.  
 

Our Parish has raised $41,220.00 toward our 
2024 goal of $ 46,979.00. 
 

If you were not able to make your gift yet, please 
visit the website at www.catholicnh.org/nhca, use 
the QR code below with your smart device, or bring 
your gift and drop it in the collection basket at Mass 
next weekend.  Extra gift envelopes and brochures 
about the Catholic Appeal are available in the pews 
and at the church entrances. We need the support 
of all our parish families to reach our parish goal. 
Thank you for your support of these important 
needs and ministries of the Church. 
 

 

 

 

 
SAFETY AND SECURITY  

FOR OUR CHURCHES 

The Diocese of Manchester has mandated that every 
parish, school, preschool, and childcare conduct a site 
visit and site-specific training for active shooter and 
emergency preparedness.  A search for “church 
shootings and stabbings” on any web browser will reveal 
hundreds of incidents of violence at churches, many of 
them Catholic.  There have been more than 24 fatal 
shootings at churches in the United States since 1999. 
This number does not include the mass shootings at other 
religious institutions or international tragedies.   
 

On September 22 at 11:30, at Plaistow in the Church 
Hall, members of the Blue-U Security organization will 
visit our Parish and present ways in which we can all be 
aware and alert to security issues on our campuses.  
Blue-U will subsequently conduct a review of our church 
buildings with Father Albert.   
 

Ushers, Greeters and any interested Parishioners are 
welcome to gather for the 90-minute presentation.  No 
pre-registration is needed. 

mailto:jtremblay@stluketheevangelist.net
http://search.msn.com/images/results.aspx?FORM=OFFWEB&q=food+pantry#focal=16a7f80d55cf209133228d12b86a8f8f&furl=http://immaculateconceptionparish.org/archives/foodpantry.jpg
http://www.catholicnh.org/nhca
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Monday, September 2 

PARISH OFFICE CLOSED 
 

Tuesday, September 3 
  6:30 PM  The Gospel of Luke Plaistow 

 
Wednesday, September 4 

Holy Angels Church Open All Day For Prayer 
 

Thursday, September 5 
10:00 AM  Prayer Shawl Ministry Meeting Plaistow 
  8:30 AM – 8:30 PM    Eucharistic Adoration Newton 

 
Saturday, September 7 

  3:00 PM  Sacrament of Reconciliation Plaistow 
 

Sunday, September 8 
11:00 AM  Religious Ed Registration Plaistow 

 
 

  MASS INTENTIONS   
 

Saturday, August 31 ~ 22nd Sunday in Ordinary Time 
     Dt 4:1-2, 6-8; Jas 1:17-18, 21b-22, 27;  
     Mk 7:1-8, 14-15, 21-23 (Vigil) 
  4:00 PM Peter P. Taraborelli by his family 
 Plaistow 
 
Sunday, September 1 ~ 22nd Sunday in Ordinary Time 
     Dt 4:1-2, 6-8; Jas 1:17-18, 21b-22, 27;  
     Mk 7:1-8, 14-15, 21-23 
  8:00 AM Petra Otte-White by Susan and Mick Swanwick 
 Newton 
10:00 AM William Mullin, Sr.  
 by the Knights of Columbus 
 Plaistow 
 
Monday, September 2 ~ Weekday 
     1 Cor 2:1-5; Lk 4:16-30 
  8:00 AM Joseph Danahy (Month’s Mind) 
 Newton 
 
Tuesday, September 3 ~ Gregory the Great, Pope and 
                                           Doctor of the Church 
     1 Cor 2:10b-16; Lk 4:31-37 
  8:00 AM Deceased Members of the Fogel family and 
 Frank Kelcourse by Elaine Kelcourse 
 Plaistow 
 
Wednesday, September 4 ~ Weekday 
     1 Cor 3:1-9; Lk 4:38-44 
  6:30 PM Joseph Sheehan (Month’s Mind) 
 Plaistow 
 
Thursday, September 5 ~ Weekday 
     1 Cor 3:18-23; Lk 5:1-11 
  8:00 AM All Souls Intentions 
 Newton 
 
Friday, September 6 ~ Weekday 
     1 Cor 4:1-5; Lk 5:33-39 
 No Mass 
 
Saturday, September 7 ~ Weekday 
     1 Cor 4:6b-15; Lk 6:1-5 (Day) 
     Is 35:4-7a; Jas 2:1-5; Mk 7:31-37 (Vigil) 
  4:00 PM Deceased Members of the  
 O’Donnell Family by Jane Leach and family 
 Plaistow 
 
Sunday, September 8 ~ 23rd Sunday in Ordinary Time 
     Is 35:4-7a; Jas 2:1-5; Mk 7:31-37 
  8:00 AM Dexter Cronin (1st Anniversary) 
 by Tom and Cathy Cronin 
 Newton 
10:00 AM Gordon Lewis by the Knights of Columbus 
 Plaistow 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PRAYER LINE 
St. Luke’s offers a prayer line as a resource for those 
seeking prayer assistance.  To submit your prayer 
request please call Cathy Smith at 603-382-8324, ext. 
314 or email her at csmith@stluketheevangelist.net. 
 

  WEEKLY CALENDAR   

 

 

 

The Sanctuary Light  
at Holy Angels Church 

will burn this week in loving memory of 
Paul Caron 

by William Tucker  

PARISH OFFICE CLOSED 
In observance of the Labor Day Holiday, the Parish 
Office will be closed on Monday, September 2.  The 
office will reopen at 8:30 AM on Tuesday, September 3. 

5 K and FUN RUN on SEPTEMBER 7 
The Women’s Club of Atkinson NH is sponsoring a 5K 
and KIDS FUN RUN on Saturday, September 7 
starting from Woodlock Park in Atkinson.  The Run will 
raise funds to benefit the St. Luke Food Pantry and the 
Ecumenical Food Pantry in Hampstead.  The Women’s 
Club welcomes volunteers to help in the morning, clean 
up after the event is done, take last minute 
registrations, direct foot traffic, hand out T-Shirts, 
timing bibs, snacks, water, and more.  Please visit 
https://www.awcc-nh.org/volunteers to sign up. 

mailto:csmith@stluketheevangelist.net
https://www.awcc-nh.org/volunteers
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ADORERS NEEDED AT ADORATION 
We are truly blessed to have times for Adoration of Our 
Lord in our Parish.  This time of prayer and intercession 
is not only a source of great grace for the individual but 
is a great source of grace for us as a parish family.  We 
have many who have made the commitment to spend 
an hour each week with our Eucharistic Lord.  Adoration 
takes place each Thursday in Newton from 8:30 AM to 
8:30 PM.  We also need people at all times so we can 
have 2 people at each hour.  If you can commit to one 
hour a week in Adoration of our Lord, or if you can be a 
substitute, please contact Cathy Smith at 603-382-
8324, ext. 305, or email her at 
csmith@stluketheevangelist.net.  
 

The Church in Plaistow is open all day on  
Wednesdays for people to stop by and pray  

before the presence of Jesus in the tabernacle. 

  PARISH DIRECTORY   

 Parish Office 603-382-8324 Fr. Albert Tremblay fr.albert@stluketheevangelist.net 
 Parish Prayer Line 603-382-8324 x 314 Cathy Smith csmith@stluketheevangelist.net 
 St. Luke’s Outreach Ministry 603-382-8324 x 315 Joyce Szczapa jszczapa@stluketheevangelist,net 
 St. Luke’s Food Pantry 603-819-4949 Jackie Tremblay jtremblay@stluketheevangelist.net 
 Preschool 603-382-9783 Val Barczak mvmbarczak@comcast.net 
 Presentation of Mary Convent 603-382-2744   
 

WELCOME IN CHRIST! 
 
Saint Luke the Evangelist Parish invites all to a deeper 
love of Jesus and to a fullness of communion with the 
Church.  The RITES OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION FOR 
ADULTS (RCIA) is a process where adults and older 
children are welcomed into the Catholic Church.  Some 
have never been Baptized, others never received 
Eucharist or Confirmation and others arrive at our door 
after a long faith journey. 
 
Do you know someone who is thinking about becoming 
part of our Catholic community?  Are you the non-Catholic 
spouse of a parishioner who is wondering about full 
communion with the Church?  Are you an adult Catholic 
who for whatever reason, “missed” one or more of the 
sacraments of initiation while growing up?   Do you have 
children over 7 years of age who were never Baptized, or 
older children who “missed” sacraments?  
 
The Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults (and its adapted 
form for children) welcomes all kinds of people into the 
Catholic family.   The RCIA is for any adult who is: 
unbaptized and recognizes a need for spirituality in their 
life, or Baptized and raised in another Christian tradition 
but interested in learning about the Catholic faith, or 
Baptized in the Catholic faith, but never received any 
formal religious training.  
 
Children of all ages are welcome and participate in age 
appropriate meetings for their RCIA experience. 
 
Contact Father Albert or Cathy Smith in the Parish Office 
at 603.382.8324 for more information. 

 

 

BUSTED HALO 
Busted Halo is a unique media resource sponsored by 
the Paulist Fathers of the US that utilizes a relevant and 
accessible voice to help people understand the Catholic 
faith, put it into practice in their everyday lives, and 
share it with others.  Check out their site, podcasts and 
videos at www.bustedhalo.com.  
 

 

ST. LUKE THE EVANGELIST 
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

Religious Education Registration for the 2024-2025 
Academic Year for Grades K through 6 begins on 
September 22.  Whether your child is currently 
enrolled or is new to the Program, please call Cathy 
Smith at 603-382-8324 for more information. 

 
CATECHISTS NEEDED 

Our Religious Education Program is in need of 
catechists for Sunday mornings.  Training will be 
provided.  If you can help, please email Cathy Smith 
at csmith@stluketheevangelist.net. 

mailto:csmith@stluketheevangelist.net
mailto:npare@stluketheevangelist.net
http://www.bustedhalo.com/
mailto:csmith@stluketheevangelist.net
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ALCOHOLICS ANONYMOUS 
A Men’s AA Step Meeting is held on Sunday mornings 
from 7:00 to 8:00 AM at the St. Luke the Evangelist 
Parish Hall (Holy Angels.)  Bring your own coffee.  For 
more information, call Joe at 617-921-9899. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 
HAPPENINGS 

 

The Knights have been helping a few elderly citizens 
with some tasks that they can't do or afford to have 
done for them.  This includes the following:  

(1) Cutting a lawn and trimming bushes; 
(2) Moving a washer and dryer from one 

location to another and disposing of the old 
washer and dryer;  

(3) Moving goods out of two storage units to 
alternate locations 

The Knights have a few more tasks lined up to help 
out some elderly citizens.  A shout out to Knight Ed 
Wencis who serves as the coordinator of this 
program.  If you want more information on the Knights 
or their associates program, please contact Peter 
Richards at pmrpjs6@comcast.net.  
 

 
 

 

MONTHLY FOOD DRIVE 
 

Sponsored by the Knights of Columbus 
St. Jude Council #6617 

 

The Knights of Columbus and Saint Luke the 
Evangelist Food Pantry would like to thank our 
parishioners for the ongoing support to feed those 
in need.  Shopping lists and bags are provided on 
the 3rd week of every month with the general 
collection of non-perishable items happening the 
following (4th) weekend.  Food donations can also 
be left in the plastic totes at the rear of either church 
or brought to the Parish Office any time they are 
open.  Prefer not to shop?  Gift cards or checks can 
be made out to Saint Luke Food Pantry anytime.  
Your generosity and support are greatly 
appreciated! 

 

 

 

  Your “Dropped Dollar” Hard At Work 
 
Thank you for your continued support of the St. Luke 
Outreach Ministry!  Please know that your “dropped 
dollars” are being used wisely to help the poor in our 
area.  Your generosity does not go unnoticed. 
 

Drop-a-Dollar in the St. Luke Outreach Ministry box 
on your way out of church. 

Remember ~ 100% of your donation is used to help 
those who need a hand up, not a handout. 

 
 

Our next meeting on Wednesday, September 18 at 
7:00 PM.  We meet downstairs in the Church Hall in 
Plaistow.  New members are always welcome! 
 
If you seek assistance or need information about  
St. Luke’s Outreach Ministry, call 603-382-8324 x315. 
 

Hear, O LORD, and answer me  
for I am poor and needy. 

 
 

THE KNIGHTS OF 
COLUMBUS 

ST. JUDE COUNCIL 
#6617 

 
 

 

CHRISTMAS CRAFT FAIR 
 
Our Annual Christmas Craft Fair will be held 
on Saturday, November 9, 2024, from 9:00 
AM to 3:00 PM, at 8 Atkinson Depot Rd., 
Plaistow, NH.   
 
Watch weekly bulletins to find out how you 
can donate, volunteer, and participate in St. 
Luke Parish’s biggest fundraiser! 
 
Please join the fun & festive day while getting 
a jump on your holiday shopping!  
 
Got Questions? Please EMAIL the Fair 
Coordinator at StLukeNHFair@gmail.com 

mailto:pmrpjs6@comcast.net
mailto:StLukeNHFair@gmail.com
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Twenty–second Sunday in Ordinary Time (B)  
 September 1, 2024 

Law Versus Values 
Sr. Dianne Bergant, CSA 

That is a very difficult choice to place 
before people. Why can’t we choose 

both? Actually, that is the ideal. 
Law is a legislated way that a 

group lives out a value. We value safe 
highways, and so we legislate traffic 
regulations, speed limits, and so forth. 
We value communal prayer, and so we 
devise liturgical calendars and worship 
ceremonies. Usually, the way we live 
out a value changes more frequently 
than the value itself. However, it often 
happens that people become so attached 
to a custom or law, though unfamiliar 
with the underlying value it embodies, 
that a change of custom becomes very 
disruptive. This certainly happened in the 

Church after the Second Vatican Council, 
which took place in the 1960s. 

This seems to be the source of tension 
in today’s Gospel scene. Washing hands 
before eating was a ritual custom here, 
not just a hygienic one. It probably 
originated with priests who bloodied 
their hands while sacrificing animals. 
Eventually, ritual washing became one of 
the 613 customs that Pharisees expected 
every Jewish man to observe. Referred 
to as “a hedge around the law,” such 
customs served to ensure the law itself 
was protected and would not be broken. 
Jesus’ disciples did not observe this ritual, 
and so they were criticized.

Jesus immediately came to their 
defense. He did not disparage the value 
of appropriate ritual behavior. Rather, 
he accused his opponents of clinging to 
out-of-date practices while disregarding 
underlying values. Practices are external; 
values are internal. Laws and customs 
can change; fundamental principles and 
standards endure. ✟

People become so 
attached to a custom, 
though unfamiliar with  
the value it embodies,  

that a change of custom  
is disruptive.

A Word from  
Pope Francis 
How often we blame others, 
society, the world, for every-
thing that happens to us! It is 
always the fault of “others:” it 
is the fault of people, of those 
who govern, of misfortune, and  
so on.… [B]ut spending time 
blaming others is wasting time.…  
Let us ask the Lord today to 
free us from blaming others.

ANGELUS, ROME, AUGUST 29, 2021

Sunday Readings 
Deuteronomy 4:1–2, 6–8 
What great nation has statutes and 
ordinances that are as just as this 
whole law which I am setting before 
you today? 

James 1:17–18, 21b–22, 27 
Be doers of the word and not 
hearers only, deluding yourselves. 

Mark 7:1–8, 14–15, 21–23 
[Jesus said,] “You disregard God’s 
commandment but cling to human 
tradition.”

•	 What Christian values do you 
try to live?

•	 What is the most challenging, 
and why?
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Icon of the Poor
Paige Byrne Shortal

This month at Sunday Mass we will 
hear excerpts from the Letter of 

James, written around the year 47 AD 
to encourage Christians whose faith was 
weakening. It has one dominant theme: 
Christianity is not a philosophy, but 
a faith that must be put into practice. 
James addresses many issues: gossip, 
the need for patience, care for widows, 
orphans, and the sick, the responsibility 
of each Christian to live a virtuous life 
and to correct others when necessary. He 
also makes several passionate statements 
about the fate of the rich who oppress 
the poor. 

This epistle sometimes reads like 
advice from a fatherly bishop and 
sometimes like a rant from a very 
frustrated pastor. After all, it’s been less 
than twenty years since Jesus’ death and 

resurrection. James was addressing first- 
and second-generation Christians who 
were already wandering from the Way, 
but he saves his harshest words for the 
rich, words I take to heart. 

Most people would say our family 
lives simply, yet we lack for nothing 

WEEKDAY 
READINGS 
September 2–7

Monday, Weekday:  
1 Cor 2:1–5 / Lk 4:16–30

Tuesday, St. Gregory the Great:  
1 Cor 2:10b–16 / Lk 4:31–37

Wednesday, Weekday:  
1 Cor 3:1–9 / Lk 4:38–44

Thursday, Weekday:  
1 Cor 3:18–23 / Lk 5:1–11

Friday, Weekday:  
1 Cor 4:1–5 / Lk 5:33–39

Saturday, Weekday:  
1 Cor 4:6b–15 / Lk 6:1–5

Wisdom from Catholic UPDATE
From “The Works of Mercy: Heart of Catholic Identity”  
by Fr James F. Keenan, SJ

Scripture tells us that mercy is the condition for salvation. This is made 
clear in the Last Judgment (see Matthew 25), where the saved are those 

who performed what we later called the corporal works of mercy—feed the 
hungry, give drink to the thirsty, shelter the homeless, clothe the naked, 
visit the sick, visit the imprisoned, and bury the dead. It is through the 
practice of these works of mercy that we concretely live our Christian faith. 
Through them, we show our willingness to enter into the chaos of another. ✟
Catholic Update—a subscription newsletter published eleven times a year—explores 
Church teaching and tradition on contemporary topics. Liguori.org • 800-325-9526

necessary, not only to sustain life but to 
make it pleasant and always interesting. 
I’ve never been hungry. I’ve never 
helplessly watched my babies cry for food 
or shiver in the cold. I’ve never suffered 
needlessly for lack of medicine. 

The only time I feel poor is when I’m 
confronted with poverty my poor efforts 
cannot affect. When I was in Guatemala 
to adopt our first son, I took him on a 
bus ride through the city. A woman in 
traditional dress and carrying a baby 
on her back was bent over, picking up 
something from the ground. As the bus 
paused in traffic, I looked closer and 
saw there had been a spill of corn. She 
was picking it up, kernel by kernel, and 
tucking it carefully into the folds of her 
shawl. The traffic jam broke, and I never 
saw her again, except…I see her every 
day, every time I scrape leftovers into 
the compost bowl. She is my personal 
icon, reminding me of my riches and the 
poverty of so many. ✟

God of abundance, please 
protect those who do not have 
enough to sustain life, and 
make ways for generous people 
to share their blessings. Amen. 

The Redemptorists 


	957-09.01.24.bulletin
	957-09.01.24.insert.Coordinate.Fair
	957-09.01.24.insert.Fair
	957-09.01.24.insert.BHTW

